	



[image: image1.png]



» More From The Star Ledger
	[image: image2.png]



	



	[image: image4.png]





Alternative to suit caps 
Friday, June 27, 2003

I commend you for questioning the plan to impose caps on medical malpractice non-economic damages. 

I agree with the medical profession that prompt and effective steps must be taken to deal with the "roll of the dice" trial lawyer and the opportunistic plaintiff. However, caps could result in severe inequities in certain cases and are not the way to deter suits of questionable merit. The following steps would provide a more effective and equitable alternative: 
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Require the loser in a medical malpractice suit to pay the legal expenses of the prevailing party. This is the system in numerous European countries and in some matters in the United States, such an antitrust suits. 

Eliminate the attorney contingency fee in medical malpractice suits, and tighten the filing requirements for such suits. At present, an affidavit of merit from a physician paid by the plaintiff is sufficient to get into court. 

Legislation to enact these steps would seem to pose fewer constitutional infirmities than the imposition of caps on damages now under consideration. 

-- Herbert J. Brennan, Hackettstown 

Let doctors find a way 

The McGreevey administration has endorsed a plan to set up a state fund to help physicians pay malpractice insurance. If this is a such great idea, why isn't the American Medical Association setting up the fund? 

Revenue for the fund is to be provided in part by a yearly tax on every employee to be paid by the employer. This in effect means the taxpayer is paying. Doctors, with some exceptions, are among the highest-paid people on the planet. And taxpayers are supposed to subsidize their premiums? No! 

Malpractice premiums are a problem. But instead of taxpayers paying them, how about when a lawsuit determines that a doctor has been negligent or incompetent and jury awards a settlement that the bill be sent to the AMA for payment? Let the doctors chip in to pay the award. I'll bet they will instantly find a way to weed out negligent and incompetent doctors. Problem solved. 

-- R.M. Pruchnicki, Newark 

Better policing 

Kudos for your excellent June 8 editorial on malpractice caps. It has long been recognized that the malpractice problem is caused by a small percentage of physicians and that the solution is more effective policing by the medical profession. 

It must be made safer for physicians to be whistleblowers. The myth of "defensive medicine" must be exposed as a coverup for ignorant physicians. Better policing and rejection of this myth will result in more quality care at lower costs. 

-- Gerald E. Rubacky, MD, Upper Montclair 

